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Dear PARENT

Year 11 Enrolment

Thank you for choosing Wolsey Hall Oxford. 

Wolsey Hall recommends that students complete our full IGCSE courses within the standard 18 month to two-year timeline. This guidance is based on our wealth of professional and pedagogical experience and our understanding of maintaining a student’s wellbeing and motivation to study. CAIE recommends 150 learning hours per subject at IGCSE with 180 learning hours for English and Maths and Combined Science. This is the time recommended to cover the syllabus content, but it is also expected that students will spend additional time practising applying their new knowledge in different scenarios as well as honing the skills that they have learnt. Skills development is an intrinsic part of the IGCSE courses, and this takes time for students to refine, hence our recommendation of 18-24 months to allow for progression.   

However, where we are approached by parents whose children have already part completed IGCSEs (Year 10) courses, it may be possible to consider enrolling these students onto our IGCSE courses for exam sittings as soon as May 2022.Such enquiries or applications for a Year 11 enrolment will therefore be processed on the understanding that the student will make an immediate start to ensure the longest duration for studying is available to them ahead of May 2022 exams. There will no option to choose a later start date.

The deadline for enrolling onto Year 11 is 30th September 2021, and it will be at Wolsey Hall’s discretion on how to proceed with any new enquiries when the deadline approaches.

A maximum of five courses can be enrolled onto at Year 11 (including IGCSE Co-Ordinated Sciences that counts as two IGCSEs). In order to best support the student’s learning and completion of the IGCSE courses within this timeframe, we strongly advise that additional private tuition is sourced to help your child achieve their potential due to the reduced study duration being contrary to that which Wolsey Hall recommends and has based their courses upon. 

Assignments for all IGCSE courses will need to be completed in sequence by the end of March 2022 as it is essential that students allow time for review and revision of each course prior to sitting the May exams. Where a module has been previously studied by the student they will be permitted to work through the module at an accelerated pace. Please note that Wolsey Hall devises personalised assignment schedules which allow appropriate syllabus coverage.  

Please note that if a parent chooses to enrol their child onto our IGCSE courses with the intention of taking exams outside of our recommended timescale, that they accept that this may not lead to their child achieving their full success potential and that it may be necessary to approach their homeschooling studies with additional external support. Full responsibility will therefore remain with the family.

Yours sincerely,
Christina Hitchcock
Admissions Manager
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